MORGANTOWN TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

HELD APRIL 20, 2023

The Morgantown Town Council held a special meeting following an Executive Session on Thursday, April 20th. Council members present were; Walter Abbott, Penny Anderson, Jeremy Baker Joe Blevins and Council President, Courtney Allen. Also present were; Town Attorney, Lee Robbins, DPW Kyle Rooks and Clerk Treasurer, Sharon McIntosh.

DPW is securing quotes for patching of the town streets. When Kyle has the quotes, he will present the lowest quote to the Town Council for approval.

DPW, Kyle Rooks reported the candidate for the 3rd DPW position, is Jimmy McCain and he lives in Greenwood. The Personnel Policy would have to be amended because Mr. McCain lives outside the limits set in the policy. It was decided to have Walter & Joe set in on the interview with Mr. McCain before he is offered the position. Council member, Penny Anderson made a motion to offer Jimmy McCain the job if Walter and Joe believe he is a good candidate for the 3rd position. Council member, Jeremy Baker seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of the motion.

Kyle reported that Lori Young with Curry & Associates is getting everything ready for the Community Crossing Grant. Curry will follow through with the advertising and bid docket for the Grant.

Council member, Jeremy Baker has found a company to order new backboards, rims and nets for the basketball court for about \$1200.00 each. Council member, Joe Blevins made a motion to purchase the backboards for the Sycamore Street basketball court. The motion was seconded by Council member, Penny Anderson. All members voted in favor of the motion. Jeremy also suggested the town get quotes to fil the cracks on the court. Jeremy said he would like to see 4 nice benches at the basketball court for parents to sit and be able to watch their kids. The Council will talk about purchasing benches at another meeting.

DPW Kyle Rooks said he would like to get gravel for the parking lot at the basketball court. There was discussion about what size stone to purchase for the project. Council member, Jeremy Baker is going to get with Kyle to determine the size of stone.

There was no other business and the meeting was adjourned by the Council President.

Council Meeting Minutes for April 20, signed May 8, 2023

ATTEST:

Shoylun Mr https L

May 8, 2023

CLERK TREASURER, SHARON MCINTOSH

Dated

Town Council President, Courtney Allen